
Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board

Board Proceedings

Monday, February 12, 2018, 10:00 a.m.

A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, February 12, 2018.

           

PRESENT:
 Bryan Lee, Craig Sorenson, Jim Hillberry, and J.R. Gonzales
                  ABSENT:       Don Richards, Jim Mentock, and Steve Miller        



                  ALSO PRESENT:  Craig Barsness, Dave Egan, Dexter Woodis, Frank Page, and Susanne 

  Swearingen
Vice Chairman Lee called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
Minutes
Vice Chairman Lee asked for approval of the minutes of the January 8, 2018 board meeting. Craig Sorenson made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 8, 2018  meeting as printed.  Second by Jim Hillberry.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Bills
Vice Chairman Lee asked for approval of the February 12, 2018 bills list totaling $118,412.32.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills.  Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by J.R. Gonzales.  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Public Comments
Vice Chairman Lee asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.

Update on the Pipeline Relocation II project

The Manager briefly summarized recent events:

· the first load of pipe was delivered to the project site

· pipe school took place; one piece of pipe was rejected at pipe school

· two more pieces were rejected the next week
· most of the pipe has now been rejected after field testing
· the pipe coating appears to be the problem

· no pipe has been laid since January 25th
· thirteen pieces of pipe are in the ground thus far, but the coating on two of those has already failed. The other 11 are expected to fail.
Frank Page, our engineer, expanded on the Manager’s summary:

· when the pipe blistered during the heating required to apply the shrink wrap to the joints, field testing was then conducted

· pictures of the pipe joints, shrink wrap, blistering, and patching were handed out and discussed

· no one had any explanation for why this blistering is happening, as no one had ever seen this before

· based on the testing of the pipe on site, 63% of the on-site pipe has been rejected. More is expected to fail.
· as the pipe has been rejected with no workable solutions or explanations yet offered by NW Pipe, Canusa, or Chemline, this problem may be going to attorneys. This process involves Wilson Brothers dealing directly with NW Pipe as NW Pipe is a sub to Wilson Brothers
· Morrison Maierle is now at 54% of their budget for this project because of the additional problems and challenges. 
· the pipeline relocation II project will not be able to be completed by WYDOT’s March 30th deadline, with steel pipe because of the rejected/unusable pipe.

· we must discuss and possibly install a temporary water line to enable WYDOT to continue with their work and remove our project deadline, as it could be 6-12 months before our original pipeline relocation, with steel pipe, can recommence
· the temporary water line will be approximately 600-700 feet of PVC line, buried shallow to avoid freezing and vandalism, utilizing the bore already in place under the river
The Manager reported that he and the Chief Pipeline Operator will be meeting with WYDOT tomorrow, Tuesday, February 13th, to inform them of the status of our project and deadline. This problem and project are now out of our control, as the problem legally lies between Wilson Brothers and NW Pipe as this pipe does not meet project specs.

Craig Sorenson inquired if WWDC is yet aware of these problems. The Manager replied that WWDC is aware of the project status, but has not and may not offer any additional funding support. 

There was extensive discussion by the board regarding the project status.

WAM-JPIC health insurance board nominations

· The Manager noted Genelle Petsch had withdrawn her nomination for the council position. There is one person nominated for each of the other four open positions. The ballot will be presented next month.
· No nominations were made by board members.

Chief Operator’s Report
· The Chief Plant Operator gave an overview of the Monthly Production Summary report.

· Production costs are currently down slightly, but will be rising again due to the increased cost of alum.
· Production was up 3% over December, but down over last year.

· E.coli samples continue to have non-detect results. Nine of 26 samples are now complete with no E.coli detected.

· Annual usage reports for each entity were distributed to board members.

· The staff is continuing to do winter maintenance projects, with washing and inspecting of filters taking place this week.
The Manager invited the board to observe the filter work after the board meeting.
Chief Pipeline Operator’s Report

The Chief Pipeline Operator noted that his report on Foster Gulch and the Pipeline Relocation II project had already been presented.
Manager’s Report

· WYO-STAR interest for January is not in yet. December was 0.7995%. The Manager thinks this return is low in contrast to the Feds adjusting rates upward and hoping for a correction from WYO-STAR.

· Water use figures for January were down 6.5% over last January and down 0.4% for the fiscal year.

· The Manager handed out January tap/service count graphs for each entity to board members.
Other Business

There was no other business to report.

Adjourn
At 11:02 a.m., Craig Sorenson made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by Jim Hillberry.  Board Members: Lee, Sorenson, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.
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